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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
The New Mexico Law Enforcement Academy Board will hold a public hearing to allow public comment on the 
proposed amendment to 10.29.7 NMAC.  The hearing will be held on Tuesday, May 15, 2018, at 9:00 a.m., at the 
New Mexico Law Enforcement Academy (NMLEA) Main Building, Auditorium, 4491 Cerrillos Road, Santa Fe, 
NM. 
 
The Board, under the statutory authority grated by Section 29-7-4 NMSA 1978, is proposing amendments to the 
following: 
 
10.29.7 NMAC Police and Telecommunicators In-Service Training Requirements  
Proposed Rule change summary:  The proposed rule revisions would bring the in-service training requirements 
current in the new training cycle as well as clarify timelines for current training cycles without requiring a rule 
change every two years for the future.  These revisions also will add consistency in both their language as well as 
compliance with applicable statutory citations.  Lastly, they will provide clarity to agencies, satellite academies, 
officers, telecommunicators and the general public.  These proposed rule revisions will comply with the board’s 
rules and rule making requirements contained in Title 1, Chapter 24, Part 25 of the default procedural rule for rule 
making, which is in compliance with House Bill 58.  
 
The proposed regulations changes are available on the NMLEA Board’s website at: 
https://www.lea.nm.gov/images/BoardandMinutes/10.29.7-NMAC-Replacement-Rule.pdf.  Individuals wishing to 
comment, or who wish to request a copy of the proposed regulations, should contact: Layla Reyes at the New 
Mexico Law Enforcement Academy, 4491 Cerrillos Road, Santa Fe, NM 87507, or by calling 505-827-9255 no later 
than May 11, 2017. 
 
A full section-by-section description of the proposed changes rationale can be found at: 
https://www.lea.nm.gov/images/BoardandMinutes/10.29.7-Rationale.pdf, or by contacting Layla Reyes at the New 
Mexico Law Enforcement Academy at the address and contact information provided below. 
 
If you are a person with a disability and you require this information in an alternative format, or you require a 
special accommodation to participate in any NMLEA public hearing, program, or service, please contact: Layla 
Reyes at the New Mexico Law Enforcement Academy.  The Academy requests at least a 10-day advance notice to 
provide requested alternative formats and special accommodations. 
 
Individuals who do not wish to attend the hearing may submit written comments which must be received by 4:30 
p.m. on Friday, May 11, 2018.  Please send comments to: 
 
New Mexico Law Enforcement Academy 
c/o Layla Reyes - NMAC 
4491 Cerrillos Road 
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87507 
 
You also may send comments electronically to:  laylad.reyes@state.nm.us 
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